

# Mallard Creek Presbyterian Church Preschool

### **Great Things Are Happening...**

Our Fall Festival was a huge success this year! The festivities included a hayride, pumpkin patch, storybook parade, candy walk, and visits with a bearded dragon, named Drusilla, and two bunnies, named Marshmellow and Maestro. Thank you, parents, for donating candy for our Candy Walk! We really appreciate it!

THANK YOU to our awesome staff and volunteers who made our fall festivities a success, including Harvey Alexander, Jimmy DeArmon, Jimmy Brown, Troy Brasel, Christy Brasel, Christopher Merida-Brasel, Paula Brasel and Ann Osman!

THANK YOU to everyone who supported our mask fundraiser! Please wear your "I

Love MCPCP" masks to be closed on Novemschool and out in your community to help promote our amazing preschool!

This month, the themes that the children will be learning **about are:** Nursery Rhymes, Autumn/Fall, Being Thankful to God and others, and Thanksgiving holiday traditions.

The Pre-K classes will celebrate Thanksgiving with a catered Thanksgiving Feast in their classrooms. More information will be coming soon.

Nov. 3rd is a CMS **Teacher Workday and** Nov. 11th is Veteran's **Day.** Therefore, the preschool and the preschool office will be closed on these dates.

The Preschool will also

ber 25 and 26 in observance of the Thanksgiving Holiday. **HAPPY** THANKSGIVING!

It is getting colder outside so it is time to replace your child's clothing that is kept at **preschool** so please send in a warmer full change of clothes with your child's name on them.

Our students will have 30 minutes outside each day for gross motor development so you will need to send your child to school with a jacket/coat during the upcoming Fall and Winter months.

We still have openings in a few classes, so tell vour friends about our preschool and continue to like and share us on Facebook.

### **News** November 2020

#### **Dates To Remember:**

- \*Nov. 1st-Daylight Savings Time Ends—fall back 1 hour.
- \*Nov. 1st-TUITION PAYMENT #4 is DUE (for December)
- \*Nov. 3rd-NO SCHOOL CMS Teacher Workday
- \*Nov. 5th- Last Day to pay tuition without a late fee.
- \*Nov. 11th-NO SCHOOL Veteran's Day Holiday
- \*Nov. 17th & 18th-Fall **Pictures**
- \*Nov. 25th & 26th-NO **SCHOOL** Thanksgiving **Holidays**

#### **Looking Ahead...**

- \*Dec. 1st-TUITION PAYMENT #5 is DUE (for the month of January)
- \*Dec. 3rd-Last Day to pay tuition without a late fee.
- \*Dec.22nd-Jan. 3rd-**NO SCHOOL.** Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!

"Enter his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with praise; give thanks to him and praise his name. For the Lord is good and his love endures forever; his faithfulness continues through all generations."

Psalm 100:4-5

## Friendly Reminders.

Please answer the on-line **COVID** questionnaire for your child before you enter the preschool campus each day. Also, please keep your car rider tag with your child's number visible to our staff the whole time that you are in the car rider line for dropoff and pick-up. This will help the car rider line run smoothly.

For the safety of our children, it is imperative that anyone who is picking up your child at preschool, have a car rider tag and show identification with

their picture on it. The name on their identification must match the name listed on your child's authorized pick-up persons list on their registration form. If you need to make any changes to this during the school year, please send us an email so that we have it in writing.

Our preschool withdrawal policy requires a WRIT-TEN NOTICE 30 days in advance if you must withdraw your child from our program. Notification may be emailed to the Director or Administrative Assistant and must contain the date of your

child's last day with us. (Once submitted, the dates cannot be changed.) Without a written notice 30-days in advance, no tuition refunds will be given-NO EXCEP-TIONS. Please see our online Parent Handbook that can be found at www.mallardcreekchurch.org for more information.

MCPCP Classes choose a mission project each year to teach the children about giving to others and being thankful for what God has given them. Look for more information soon from your child's teacher.